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November 9, 2023 

To Whom It May Concern 

Company name: HAZAMA ANDO CORPORATION 

Representative: Representative Director and President Kazuhiko Kuniya 

 Tokyo Stock Exchange Prime Market Securities Code: 1719 

Contact: General Manager, Eisuke Yamada 

 Corporate Communication Department 

 Phone: +81-3-3575-6094 

 

Occurrence of an Incident in Construction Work Underway 

 

HAZAMA ANDO CORPORATION (the “Company”) hereby announces an incident that occurred during the 

“Installation of a seawall (seawater pump room area section) and other construction works at Tokai No.2 Power 

Station” under construction by a joint venture with the Company as the representative. 

The Company would like to offer its sincere apologies to the contractee and all other concerned parties for any 

inconvenience caused by the incident. 

The Company will continue to investigate and examine the cause of the incident alongside the contractee, and take 

appropriate measures responsibly. 

 

 

1. Outline of construction work 

Name of construction work: Installation of a seawall (seawater pump room area section) and other 

construction works at Tokai No.2 Power Plant 

Contractee: The Japan Atomic Power Company 

Constructor: Joint venture by HAZAMA ANDO CORPORATION, PENTA-OCEAN 

CONSTRUCTION CO., LTD., and WAKACHIKU CONSTRUCTION CO., 

LTD. 

Construction site: Tokai-mura, Naka-gun, Ibaraki Prefecture 

 

2. Incident that occurred 

In June 2023, during foundation work on the south side of the seawall (steel guard wall) to be installed above an 

intake that pumps seawater to the Power Plant, some defects such as unfilled concrete and deformation of 

reinforcing steel were found in a part of the wall surface of the underground diaphragm wall. In the course of the 

investigation and verification of the incident, a similar situation was also noted for foundation work on the north 

side of the steel guard wall. 

 

3. Current situation and measures to be taken in the future 

After becoming aware of the incident, the Company has suspended the construction work of the steel guard wall 

and instituted the investigation and examination to determine the cause of the incident in cooperation with the 

contractee, which is still ongoing. The Company will take appropriate measures responsibly, such as by 

developing appropriate repair/reinforcement plans based on the results of the investigation and examination. 

  

Disclaimer: This document is an English translation of the Japanese original which is filed with the Tokyo Stock Exchange and is 

only for reference purposes. In case of any discrepancy between this translation and the Japanese original, the latter shall prevail. 
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4. Impact on the Company’s business results 

Should it become clear that there will be a significant impact on the Company’s consolidated financial results 

forecast in the future, the Company will disclose it in a timely and appropriate manner. 


